
From: Haeflinger, John (CarnCorp) 
To: Csondes, Angela@ARB 
Cc: Drumalds, Aleks (HA Group); Soriano, Bonnie@ARB; Jacobs, Jeff@ARB; Foster, Jonathan@ARB; Mulrine, Thomas 
(CarnCorp) 
Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] Innovative Concept Application 
Date: Wednesday, August 17, 2022 2:30:27 PM 

Good afternoon Ms. Csondes, 
 
Aleks Drumalds and I would like to thank you for the opportunity we had to speak about Carnival 
Corporation & plc’s (“Carnival”) Innovative Concept proposal and application with Messrs. Foster and 
Jacobs on 03 August 2022. It was very insightful conversation, and as a result, it became apparent that 
our proposed concept is already covered by the updated regulation in that the Carnival brands intend to 
operate as a single “fleet” for the purposes of the regulation. Hence, please consider this message as 
Carnival’s formal notice that it is withdrawing its proposed Innovative Concept from further 
consideration by CARB. 
 
In separate communication, Carnival with register its entire fleet and apply for VIEs as a single fleet on 
or before 01 December 2022. 
 
Thanks again for the constructive engagement.  
 
Best regards, 
John 


